Minutes Economic Development Committee meeting June 15, 2015
Attendees: Erik Espling, Pat Rice and Sarah Zmistowski of the EcDev Committee and Don McKay (Chair) , Suzanne Malis- Anderson, Andrew Brown, Tony Cappuccio and Kent Tableman of the Planning Board and John Larson Town CEO
The Joint meeting with the Planning Committee was called to order at 7:05 pm by Don McKay. 
· Comprehensive Plan-discussion took place about how to go about updating the Veazie Comprehensive plan. The current plan has not been updated since 2002. It was agreed that a comprehensive plan committee of approximately 10 members would be formed with the Planning Board as the overall coordinator of the new plan. Tony Cappuccio suggested that a meeting be held of the various town committees, town departments, the utility boards and Veazie citizens to be held during the summer as a first meeting on the Comprehensive Plan. Hiring a consultant to help with the plan was discussed and Pat suggested Richard Rothe as possibility because he had 12 years’ experience with the State Planning Board and is now a consultant that has helped many towns in the area with their comprehensive plans. Suzanne Malis-Anderson suggested putting an article in the Town Newsletter to make people aware of the Comprehensive plan and advertise for volunteers to join the Comprehensive Plan Committee. Don McKay said he needed to look into how members are selected and approved to be on this committee. (The Economic Development Committee then left the on Planning meeting and met separately).
· Meeting minutes of May 15th.  The meeting minutes were approved as provided
· Memo Regarding the Community Center- The Town Council was provided the memo on the Community Center and this will be an item discussed at the next Town Council meeting scheduled for June 22nd at 6:30. All members of the committee are welcome.
· Penobscot River Race- Discussion took place about using next month’s Penobscot River Race to call attention to Veazie. The committee as a whole did not know the details of what would take place so a list was compiled to give to the Town Manager to discuss with Laura Rose-Day at his meeting on Thursday, June 17th. These were the questions the committee came up with:
· What is the time frame...days and times where there would be the most activity at the Veazie shoreline?
· What is the official name of the event?
· Would there be seating necessary for spectators?
· Should we provide water to those finishing the race?
· Would refreshments for spectators such as food trucks be welcome?
· Would there be or could there be an awards ceremony when the youth finish the race?
· Would banners be something to be considered?
· How is the event going to be advertised?  What should Veazie be doing to promote this?
· What other ways do the organizers of the event need our assistance?
· Will Veazie be promoted as a place to watch the race?
Action item: Pat will send an e-mail to Mark to find out more. The committee members will work through e-mails to discuss ideas regarding the race and what can be done before our next meeting where we can then finalize and decide on things.
[bookmark: _GoBack]A motion to adjourn the meeting was made and seconded, the meeting ended at 8:25pm
Next meeting was scheduled for Wednesday July 15th at 6:30pm.
